

## **Austin City Council MINUTES**

For November 27, 1984 - Special Called Meeting Electric Building Auditorium - 6:00 p.m.

Council Chambers, 307 West Second Street, Austin, Texas

## **City Council**

Ron Mullen Mayor

John Treviño, Jr. Mayor Pro Tem

Council Members Mark Rose Roger Duncan Sally Shipman Mark E. Spaeth Charles E. Urdy

Jorge Carrasco City Manager

Elden Aldridge City Clerk

## Memorandum To:

Mayor Mullen called to order the Special Called Meeting of the Council, noting the absence of Councilmember Duncan. The Mayor announced the purpose of the meeting is to have a public hearing on recommendations of the Citizen's Airport Task Force.

Mr. Pike Powers, chairman of the Airport Task Force, said after long study, the task force recommends relocating the Municipal Airport to an area outside of the City limits which would require the acquisition of 520 acres of land. He said they recommend Mueller Airport site be sold and no longer used.

John Cutright, member of the Airport Task Force, presented the minority report. He said they recommend keeping the airport where it is as the facility for both air carriers and general aviation.

Commissioner Jimmy Snell said the airport should be moved. He did not recommend where it should be moved.

Lee Cook, representing the Chamber of Commerce, said they favor relocation of all airport needs and facilities and urged the relocation.

Several other people spoke. Reasons cited for moving the airport were too much noise in residential area, too much noise for school children trying to study in the flight pattern and danger of a crash in the residential areas. Reasons cited for keeping the airport where it is are the convenience, safety (especially stressed by pilots), and the fact they feel there is no need to move the airport to an inaccessible site. Several people said the question should be put to a vote of the people.

Citizens speaking who favor the moving of the airport were:

Ronald K. Davis, Jim Seymour, Sam Griswold. Rev. B.L. Miller, Verna Marx, Madeline McCully, Rita Percival, Bill Allaway, Enrique Lopez, Erasmo Andrade, Theresa Hardeman, George M. Hardeman, Jim Beauchamp, Musti Roller, Pat Malone, Ted Lenoch, Teri Evans (Manor, wants it moved somewhere other than Manor), Bernard Evans, Rick Krivoniak, Charles A. Burton, Magdeline Werner, Larry Gilg, Roger Taylor, Al Dotson, Michael Hydak, Bob Decesare, Pat Eakin, Mary Aiken and Ken Olson.

Citizens not in favor of moving the airport were: M.H. Crockett, Dick Stanford, Branch Northrup, Jimmy Fidler, Troy Ross, Ralph Vertrees, Jack McCreary, Fred Young, Sonia Wilson, W.E. Matthews, Otto Paganini, John Horton, and Marie West.

Betty Moore favored putting the question to the voters, as did Ben Marroquin, Douglas Morton, and John Douglas.

Richard J. Linn, who studies air noise for American Airlines, said they are using noise abatement procedures now and can't do much more.

Mark Gold thinks the Council should make the decision.

## ADJOURNMENT

Council adjourned its meeting at 9 P.M.